
Crime and Disorder Select Committee 
Chair’s Update – March 2018 
  

Scrutiny Review – Security at Preston Park 
 

Achieved since last meeting The Select Committee report was presented to Cabinet on  
15 March 2018 and all the recommendations were approved. 
 
The report acknowledges that the scale and nature of the site 
predisposes it to a number of specific vulnerabilities and 
highlights the need for further investment in security measures 
in order to make the park a safer environment for park users as 
well as preventing further damage. 
 

Problems or concerns None 
 

Planned next month Submission of action plan to the Select Committee. 
 

On track – yes / no Yes 
 

 

Scrutiny Review – CCTV 
 

Achieved since last meeting The Committee received a detailed report and presentation on 
CCTV services which outlined the significant improvements 
which had been implemented over the past year.  
 
The Committee received information about the cost 
effectiveness of the service, quality and coverage of the 
cameras and impact statistics. The Committee were satisfied 
that improvements to the operation of the service meant that 
this no longer warranted an in-depth review. However, further 
information on CCTV coverage across the Borough was 
requested in conjunction with a visit to the upgraded control 
room. It was suggested that the opportunity to visit the control 
room should be made available to all Members. 
 

Problems or concerns None 
 

Planned next month Visit to upgraded control room 
 
 

On track – yes / no Yes 
 

 
 

Monitoring 
 

 
There have been no monitoring updates since the last meeting. 
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Overview 
 

 
The annual overview meeting of Community Services was held on 8 February 2018. 
 
Key issues discussed included: 

 Strong performance of the service 

 Joint working with the Police 

 Funding  and improvements to  CCTV services 

 The impact of social media and the link to Hate Crime 
 
 
 

Next Meeting 
 

 
26 April 2018 
 

 
 


